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      DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Indian Health Service



Engineering Services - Dallas 


      1301 Young Street, Room 1071 


      Dallas, Texas 75202-5433 


November 27, 2000

Reference:
Abstract Work for Land Purchase, W.W. Hastings Medical Center

Tahlequah, OK

Mr. Larry Dennis

Tahlequah Abstract Co.

110 W. Choctaw

Tahlequah, OK 74464

Subsequent to our sending you the award letter of May 08, 2000, a series of events have occurred causing a change in schedule on the purchase of this land.  The first was the medical center(s decision to purchase a tract of land containing 1.534 acres immediately south of the medical center tract in addition to the 3.466 acres of land west of the  medical center tract.  The second was the owner, Dr. Charles E. Carroll, being unable to locate his abstract.   The third was the appraisal of the 1.534 acres and the fourth was the time it took to negotiate a final purchase price.    

We are therefore requesting you revise the price given us on the title work, adding the additional 1.534 acres and the fact that the abstract cannot be located.  The work to be done remains in accordance with the material furnished to you on April 19.  Enclosed as Attachment A is a sketch showing the location of both tracts.  Jerry Hammons, Facility Manager at the medical center will send you a copy of the survey when the plat is developed.  Enclosed as Attachment B is a copy of the offer Dr. Carroll has given us on the land.  The offer is 5% above the appraised fair market value, which the Indian Health Service will likely accept to avert condemnation.

We now would like to close as early as possible in 2001, hopefully in January, but the owner must keep his offer open at the negotiated price until May 28, 2001.  Along with your revised price, please give us an estimated date for completing your work.   If you need to discuss the case with me, please call at (214) 767-8589.

Roy W. Washam

Realty Consultant

cc:
Irene Fields, Realty Officer, OK Area IHS

Jerry Hammons, Facility Manager, W.W. Hastings Medical Center

Eleanor Matney, Principal Realty Officer, IHS-Hq  

